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Camp Beech Cliff couldn’t exist without 
the hard work of our volunteer boards. 
Board members give their time and 
resources in support of our mission. A 
heartfelt thank you to our outgoing board 
members for their years of volunteer 
service: Ron Greenberg, Strick Heilman, 
Elizabeth Salvi, and Mary Clark Webster.

Camp Beech Cliff just 
hosted our first Halloween 
event. Many of MDI’s 
non-profit organizations 
handed out candy at 
our cabins and through 
the forest to create a 
‘Trail of Treats’, allowing 
children to have a trick 
or treating experience 
while maintaining a safe 
distance from others. 
We had so much fun that 
we hope to expand the 
experience next year... 
What would Mike Duffy do 
with a ‘Haunted Forest’?

Acadia Community Theatre
Bar Harbor Food Pantry
Barn Arts Collective
College of the Atlantic Work 
Study Tutors and Virtual 
Learning Assistants
Downeast Adaptive Youth 
Recreation
Great Harbor Maritime Museum
Jessup Memorial Library
MDI Biological Laboratory
Mount Desert 365
Seal Cove Auto Museum
Summer Festival of the Arts

CBC’s Board of Trustees
David Hales, Chair

Josephine Iannelli, Vice-Chair
Michael McKernan, Secretary

Kerri Dowdell
Caitlin Dunston
John Fitzpatrick

Gail Amalia Barth Katz
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Mary McCall
Margaret Morton

Peter Rogers
Ryan Shultz
Josh Young
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Owen Craighead
Kerri Dowdell
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David Hales
Annah Houston

Kristy Jacoby
Ali Kassels
Lynn Sleeper Orav
Stephen Palazola
Meryl Sweeney 
Paula Vogel

Sally Kellogg, Honorary
Tony McKim, Honorary

Senior Staff
Debra Deal, President/Executive Director

Matt Cornish, Camp Director
Jim Daigle, Director of Buildings and Grounds

John Izenour, Director of Operations
Carol Perreault, Office Administrator



A message 
from our 
Executive 
Director,  
Debra Deal 
Early registration 
opened in March 
with unprecedented 
interest in our largest 

camp catalog ever. Only weeks later we were all 
wondering if camp could happen at all and then 
summer camp became yet another loss we all 
experienced in 2020. 

It has been a tough year and the pandemic is 
forcing us to do things very differently.  No camp, 
no campers, no summer staff, no pickleball or 
climbing nights, no school programming, and no 
weddings.  We have made some serious budget 
cuts. Yet, through it all, we have had the support of 
our community to keep us strong.

For so long, I have been talking about the virtues of 
camp as a place to remind kids and staff that they 
can be outdoors all day and enjoy the company 
of each other without a phone. I still believe this. 
Social media is not my communication method of 
choice; yet here I am having group chats and zoom 
calls every day.  It is not the same thing as hugging 
a friend or sitting around the table with family at 
Thanksgiving, but internet platforms have become 
our modern-day way to keep friendships alive and 
well.

There were important health and safety reasons 
for not opening CBC last summer, but we have 
learned enough over these past months that we 
think we can open next summer.  For the sake of 
our children we need to open (and will do so unless 
the state forbids it)!  We spent this summer and fall 
gathering the information needed for a successful 
2021 summer camp season. We are talking to other 
day camps and childcare centers that opened last 
summer, we are watching what is happening at our 
schools, and we are listening to the health experts. 
We now know that having children and staff 
outdoors, wearing masks, and physically distancing 
is the safest way to have small groups gathering. 
We have 50 forested acres, a lake, Acadia National 
Park at our doorstep, and know how to have 
fun being outdoors. I cannot think of any other 
place that I would want to be during a continuing 
pandemic.

We are going to figure out how to do this well, no 
matter the obstacles. As for now, we will continue to 
think creatively about how to keep that connection 
among kids and adults in our community alive while 
staying safe. We will listen to the CDC and American 
Camp Association and be back with a spectacular 
year. Thank you for cheering us on from the 
sidelines.

Echo Lake and Beech 
Mountain in all their 

Early Autumn glory



Distancing 
Should Be 
Physical,  
Not Social

On March 13th, Camp Beech Cliff held one of its 
normal Friday Family Climbing Nights.  We doubled 
down on how we were sanitizing equipment and 
surfaces that evening because there was some 
concern regarding the spread of a virus that had 
been making headlines.  Little did we all know that 
by the following Monday morning, our lives would 
come to a screeching halt, and “Social Distancing” 
would become the phrase of the year.

Before we knew it, schoolwork had gone online, 
adults began to work remotely, and toilet paper 
was scarce. I began to offer Virtual Morning Circles 
via Facebook while designing new online CBC  
programs to share with our campers and families.  
We kept busy while we waited this COVID thing out.  
We were maintaining our “Social Distance.”

Along the way, I realized our vocabulary was all 
wrong.  I know that you may be thinking: ‘Matt, 
grammar is your takeaway from all of this?’  And 
my answer is ‘yes and no.’  Words have power 
over us and “social distancing” creates a very 
specific neurological pathway in our minds; it 
communicates the idea that we are disconnected 
from each other, we are cutoff from society, and 
we are alone.  

My experience, and that of many I know, tells 
a different story.  In some ways we are more 
connected than ever.  The mandated distance we 

keep is measured physically, not 
socially.  We have learned in this 
pandemic that we can place a great 
deal of physical space between 
individuals and not abandon our 
social nature.  In my own life, I have 

become more connected with my extended family 
since March as we gather for a weekly zoom call.  
For children, many schools, camps, and daycare 
programs have reported success with even their 
youngest participants being quite capable of 
maintaining physical distance while still having rich 
social interactions. 

So much of camp is about the relationships – built, 
taught, nourished – and this is what I love about 
the work that I do.  Relationships can still flourish 
during a global pandemic because they have never 
been rooted in physicality.  It is the connections 
that are being built at a social and emotional level 
that lift us up and carry us on; we will keep working 
on making this possible for our camp community 
and will share those plans with you as we move 
into the new year.

A message 
from our  
Camp Director,  
Matt Cornish



Though CBC was not able to operate 
a camp this summer, we have been 

in close contact with ACA accredited 
day camp programs that did operate 

in Maine and beyond.

Some Lessons Learned 
from 2020:

•	 “Commit to the plan! Live the 
plan!” Have a plan in place for any 
and all contingencies. Communicate 
the plans with your staff, families, 
and campers. Stick to the plan.

•	 COVID cleaning and distancing 
measures resulted in healthier 
campers. Camp Health centers saw 
fewer colds and tummy-aches all 
summer.

•	 Children are adaptable and up for 
the challenge. Kids can have fun in 
almost any setting and the masks, 
hand-washing and distancing are 
not a barrier they cannot overcome.

•	 Adults need to model for the 
campers. Campers stick to the 
plan as long as staff and the adults 
in their lives consistently model 
the expectations we have for one 
another within our community.

“Children are 
adaptable and  

up for the 
challenge”

Thank you to all of our community 
partners that made our 2020 virtual  
programs possible:

Morning Circles with Matt
Leadership Toolbox for Teens
Super Happy Awesome News - a virtual musical
Curriculum enrichment programs with  
MDI virtual academy

Ladies Who Loonch



BEECH MOUNTAIN SUMMIT  
($10,000 & HIGHER)
Anonymous (2)
Charles M Butt
Ali and Steven Kassels
Sally Kellogg
Elizabeth and Alex Salvi
Mary Webster
Richard Wolf

BEECH CLIFFS 
($5,000 TO $9,999) 
Anonymous
Thomas Deal
Kerri and Rod Dowdell
Susan B Flach
Mary McCall and Strick Heilman

BEECH RIDGE  
($2,500 TO $4,999) 
Birgitt and Garold Adams
Jane Adams
Thomas and Susan Hodge
Clement and Linda McGillicuddy

BEECH HILL  
($1,000 TO $2,499) 
Anonymous (2)
John and Liz Angelbeck
Briggs and Mary Bedigian
Charlotte Bordeaux
Michael and Lyn Cook
The Currin Family
Jean B Dean in memory of Dr David 

C Dean
Mr. Benjamin and Dr. Dianna Emory
David Faust 
Marsha Gill and David Gallitano
Donald and Margot Graves
David Hales and Barbara McLeod
Dr & Mrs John and Muffie Hoche
John Kelley III and Margaret Kelley
Mr. Edward and Mrs. Elizabeth 

Johnson
Leon D Katz and Gail Amalia Barth 

Katz
Timothy King
Eileen and Ethan Miller
Elizabeth Hollister Mills
Margaret and William Morton

Charles and Barbara     		
  Pierce
Faith Pulis in memory of 
Dot and Click Pulis
Christopher and Jeannie        	
Rhee

Lucy Bell Sellers
Julie Sparks
Laura Sweeney
Steven and Kay Theede
Howard and Paula Vogel

ECHO LAKE BLUFFS 
($500 TO $999) 
Anonymous (2)
Barbara Campbell
Owen and Kimberly Craighead
Debra Deal and Rogier van Bakel
Andrea and Paul Fidlin
Jacqueline and John Fitzpatrick
Margaret Ann Grinnell and Jesse 

Cameron
Ann and Leslie Heilakka
Ambassador Charles Heimbold 

and Mrs. Monika Heimbold
Betsey Holtzmann
John March Jr. & Maude March
James and Joyce McFarland in 

memory of Gabe McFarland
Brooke Melzer
Duane and Kirsten Messina
Sara Pierce
Bruce and Anne Pomeroy
Peter and Bonny Rogers
Daniel Ross
Julie and Jody Stagg
Kim and Doug Storey
The Duchess Suzanne
Paul and Robin Vermylen

ECHO LAKE  
($250 TO $499) 
Anonymous
Gary and Diana Ansley
Lori and Matt Bartlett
Gail Caruso
Grace Ciccolo in honor of Paula 

Vogel
Jan Coates in memory of Don 

Coates
John Collier and Susan Ferrante-

Collier
Douglas and Pamela Diehl
Judith Eason
Annie Fischer and Fred Turner in 

honor of the efforts of the CBC 
staff

Gary Fountain and Sheila 
Blackman in memory of Pam 
Cartwright Fountain

The Froehlich Family
Polly Gean in honor of Margaret 

Faith Hine Green
Nancy and Alexander Gleason
Jane Gray
Shelia Greene
Penelope and Nick Harris
Lee and Ann Judd
Stephen Keiser and Karen Perry
John and Jackie Lowe
Claudine and Kirk Lurvey
Tara and Mike McKernan
Marianna Marra Newman in 

memory of Dorothy Pulis
Terry and Jim O’Hare
Rodney and Ardis Ono
Janet Post
Rita Redfield
Edward and Marthann Samek
Harry and Penny Saunders
Lyta and Bob Seddig
Ann and Dan Selmi
Sophie Simmons
Lynn Sleeper Orav
‘The Swimmah Girls’ in honor of 

Paula Vogel
Betsy Thomas
Lee Worster

FRIENDS OF CBC  
(IN-KIND TO $249) 
Anonymous (3)
Katherine Abba and James Herlihy
Phyllis Acadia
Ernest and Carol Bouchard
Michael F and Deedie Bouscaren
Bruce and Sharon Bradley
Donald and Jennifer Brandt in 

honor of Kota Bear
Ellen Brawley
Michael and Kristina Brengs
William and Marianne Buchala
James and Susan Buck
William Buice III
John and Stephanie Cartwright 

in memory of Pam Cartwright 
Fountain

Constance Clark
Lisa Horsch Clark and Bob Clark
Abigail Conrad
Robert and Danielle Davis
Jon and Nancy Dawson in honor of 

Paula Vogel
Peter Dekker and Marilyn Sperling

The 2020 Circle of Donors
All gifts are gratefully received and 
recognized.  Annual named levels are 
based on cumulative household giving 
totals, including in-kind donations since 
October 1, 2019



Steven DePaul and Beth Rendeiro
Robert Desimone
Thomas Diehl and Brenna 

Flaugher 
Rita Donahoe
David and Susan Edson
Kristina Elias-Staron and Richard 

Staron
Jay and Candyce Emlen
Michael and Laura Farkas
Thomas and Carroll Fernald
Peter and Jackie Finger
Brenda Fletcher
Robert and Margaret Flynn
Ed and Patsy Fogarty
Pat and Bob Foster
Mary Ellen Gellerstedt and Gennaro 

Camelio
Jennifer Genet in honor of Paula 

Vogel
Robert and Georgina Girard
Sheldon and Jill Goldthwait
Franklin A Goodwin in honor of life
Kristen and Nelson Goodwin
Marie Griffith and Leigh Schmidt
Donald and Karol Hagberg
John and Pamela Hanson
John and Jocelyn Hayes
Nevie Hebding
John and Betsy Hewlett
Stephen and Nancy Homer
Annah Houston
Josephine Iannelli and Gerry 

Langlais
John Izenour and Huyen Tran
Linda Jacoby
Carrie and Richard Jamison
Tim and Jane Jenkins
Frank and Grace Jordan
Nancy Kane
Alex and Katherine Katz
Leon D Katz and Gail Amalia Barth 

Katz in memory of Dr. Dale Jacobs 
Jack and Dotti Kay
Sarah Kazmierczak in honor of 

Michael Kazmierczak and Daniel 
Ross

Victor and Elinor Kelmenson
Gordon and Dahlia Kingsley
Mrs Ilse Lamerhirt in memory of 

my husband Henry
Adam and Kris Lantheaume
Melanie and Roger Lawson
Leslie Brown Leathersich
Kristi and Matt Losquadro
Marty Lyons
Doug Macgown

Debra Marsteller
Marilyn Mays
Carl and Carol Melzer in honor of 

Isa & Luca De Laurentiis
Jack and Erica Merrill in memory of 

Pam Cartwright Fountain
Stephen and Darlene Merselis
Vincent and Debra Messer
Stephen Michaels
Nell Moeling
Mark and Lynn Muller
Christopher and Heidi Murphy
Jim and Carol Murray
Darlene Nolin
Ulla Norris
Vance O’Donnell
Ken Olson
Gerald Osterberg and Rosalie 

Rafter 
Foster and Lisa Palmer
Cynthia Parady
David and Carolyn Parks
Keating and Kimberly Pepper
Henry and Jackie Pescatore
Stephen and Donna Pinto
Daniel Piquet in honor of Sylvie 

Piquet
Sylvie Piquet and Meghan Barrett
Carole Plenty
Judith Pott
Samuel Pott and PeiJu Chien-Pott
Victoria Powers and Garrett Tilton
Lynne Raimondo
Dean and Penny Read
Deb Rechholtz
Charles and Esther Revis-Wagner
Kathy and John Roberts
Sydney Roberts Rockefeller
Bill & Pamela Ryckman
Kenneth and Sidney Salvatore
Sally Santosuosso in honor of Paula 

Vogel
Deborah and John Schafer
Ann and Ron Scott
Kathy Shaw
Sam Shaw
Barbara Shelley
James and Kathleen Shields in 

honor of Paula Vogel
Hon. Laurence and Mrs. Patricia 

Silberman
Anna and Bart Smith
Debby Smith
Sheridan and Barb Steele
Vali Stevens in honor of Paula Vogel
Edward Stewart and Michael Roe
Curt and Ann Strohacker

Jerome Suminsby
Meryl Sweeney
Tad and Diane Templeton
Robert and Leslie Waldman in 

honor of Gail Amalia Barth Katz
Libby Weaver-Radcliffe and 

Michael Radcliffe
Kenneth and Carol Weg
Lorie and Carl Wiebrecht in 

memory of Aldene and Sally 
Robbins

Richard and Nancy Winstanley
Janet Wood
Anne Woodman
George and Linda Woolley
Margot Woolley
Scott and Jennifer Worcester
Janice Woychik
Ruth and Charles Yeiser
Jim and Mary Yellen
Joshua and Elizabeth Young
Cynthia Baker and Jon Zeitler

BUSINESSES, FOUNDATIONS & 
ORGANIZATIONS 
AB & JR Hodgkins Construction
Bank of America Charitable Fund
Bar Harbor Bank & Trust
Ben & Bill’s Chocolate Emporium
Chalmers Insurance
Cotswold Foundation
Dead River Company
Eager Eye Photography
First National Bank
Gartner, Inc
Healthy Acadia
J.McLaughlin
John Williams Boat Company
KA McDonald Picture Framing
Machias Savings Bank
Mount Desert Campground
Ocean Ledges Fund of the Maine 

Community Foundation
The Comer Foundation Fund at the 

Chicago Community Foundation
The Davis Agency
The Jackson Laboratory
The Knowles Company
The Puffin Fund of the Maine 

Community Foundation
West Street Cafe

Our loyal donors are our 
greatest asset. Donors of five 

or more consecutive years are 
recognized in bold type.   

Thank you!



In memoriam 

GARY CONRAD
Gary was a super human 

volunteer and spent 
countless hours keeping the 

CBC campus looking its best. He 
loved any opportunity to show 
campers the natural wonders 
right under their noses.

JAMES KELLOGG
Jim was a good neighbor and a 
supporter of CBC. If not for Jim and 
his wife Sally, CBC would never 
have been created. A perennial 
flower bed at the entrance to 
the campus will be constructed 
in Jim’s honor. Thank you to all 
that have donated in Jim’s memory: 

Henry and Pamela Abernathy
John and Liz Angelbeck
Linda Arnold
William Buice III
Debra Deal and Rogier van 

Bakel
Judith Eason
Susan and William Friesell
John Izenour and Huyen Tran
Ali and Steven Kassels
Diane Kenna
Nancy Kennan
Key Private Bank
Lawrence Albee and Patricia 

Pinkham
Lehman/McAllister Family

Marty Lyons
Michele and David Marks
Thomas Mc Enaney
Stephen and Darlene 

Merselis
Nell Moeling
Eliot and Linda Paine
Carol and Steven Perreault
Bruce and Anne Pomeroy
Rita Redfield
Charles and Esther Revis-

Wagner
John and Judith Santorius
Nancy Van Aken Marti

Camp Beech Cliff
PO Box 381, 264 Beech Hill Rd
Mount Desert, ME 04660-0381

TOM SAVAGE
Tom was a pillar of the MDI 
community, a camper parent, and 
a committed supporter of CBC. 
Thanks to Tom, our 50 acres of 
forest were always well maintained 
and stewarded.


